
MINUTES FOR MARCH 16, 2016 
 

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town 
Hall, 3.30 p.m. 

 
Present:  Jim Cerny, Terri Golter, Carol White  
 
 
1.  The February minutes were approved.   
 
2.1 –    We looked over the budget and there are no changes from last month.  Mike will start 
the spring cleanup in the cemeteries next week.  Carol and Terri will remove the Christmas 
decorations and wreaths the end of the month. 

2.2 – Next year’s budget has been submitted.  No response from the Budget Committee yet.   

2.3 – Jim passed out a notice about the spring meeting of the NH Cemetery Association.  He 

will be attending.  Carol will check her calendar and see if she’s available that day. 

3.1 – Rod MacDonald wants to purchase lot 42,5 at Oceanside. 
 
3.2 – Gordon Day, cremation, will be buried in his lot in Riverside after April 15.  He died in 2015 
 
3.3 – Barbara Fedeli, cremation will be buried in riverside May 8 at noon.  She died in 2015.  We 
will allow a small angled stone on that lot. 
 
3.4 – Jim met with Gary Rumpf who is interested in buying a lot in Oceanside.  He is also 
interested in purchasing the one remaining lot at Riverside. We voted that that lot will be saved 
for casket burials only. 
 

3.5 – Graeme Poucher‘s niece wants to put a stone on the gravesite.  Jim’s been playing 

phone tag with Chip Tasker at the Tasker Funeral Home about this.  The Ballou stone at 
Oceanside is 20” W x 24” H x 8” D with a base of 24” W x 8” H x 12 ½” D.  Tasker Funeral home 
says this is the standard size.  If that is correct then we need to change the allowed size for 
stones on small lots.  Jim will check into this. 
 
4.1 – The new Buy Back Rules, from last month, will be added to our Rules and Regulations in 
the fall when we review them again.  They are in effect now though. 
 
4.2 – reconfiguring cremation lots at Oceanside – We discussed this thoroughly and have 
decided to table any changes at this moment. 
 
4.3 – plan to layout active sale rows in Oceanside – This will be done in April.   
 
Next Meeting:  April 20, at 3.30 p.m. 
 
 
 
Carol White, Secretary 


